
The Government of Aruba initiates the process to attract an operator and 

new investors for the Aruba Refinery 

 

Prime Minister Evelyn Wever-Croes informed that on June 8, 2020 the process started to attract a 

new operator for the Aruba Refinery or investors who are willing to make investment of other 

nature. The Public Notice will be published in both the local as international press and websites in 

the Us and Europe. 

The Government and Refineria di Aruba N.V./LLC (RdA) will therefore simultaneously conduct two 

REOI processes (REOI-1 and REOI-2): 

1. REOI-1: Requesting experienced and qualified parties to express their interest in resuming oil 

processing activities through lease and operation of existing installations and/or 

modernization thereof (track a); or. additional industrial developments at locations still 

available within the refinery area, e.g. LNG transshipment, petrochemical facilities, 

alternative clean industry, renewable energies, etc. 

2. REOI-2: Requesting interested parties to express their interest in repurposing of the Aruba 

Refinery by replacing the existing installations and establishing entirely new industries. 

 

In the Public Notice the Government of Aruba and RdA clearly stipulates the conditions: 

- The new activities must contribute significantly to the labor market and the economic 

development; 

- The activities must comply with environmental las and regulations: and 

- The activities must comply with the foreign affairs policy of the Kingdom of the Netherlands 

as policies by the US Office of Foreign Assets Control. 

Interested parties can download all the official details with regard to registration and submission for 

these REOI’s from the website of the Government of Aruba: www.gobierno.aw. 

REOI-1: https://www.government.aw/news/news_47033/item/request-for-expression-of-interest-

with-regard-to-the-aruba-refinery-operation-and-new-industrial-developments_50603.html 

And 

REOI-2: https://www.government.aw/news/news_47033/item/request-for-expression-of-interest-

with-regard-to-the-aruba-refinery-repurposing_50615.html 

Here the necessary instructions can be found as how to submit the requested document to the civil 

law notary. The notary is charge of the complete process and will guarantee that the confidentiality 

of these documents until the stipulated deadline. This is to guarantee the transparency of the 

process. 

The process is the following: 

The Public Notice was published on June 8, 2020 and all interested parties following the instructions 

given therein will have 6 weeks to react. The final date and time for uploading the "Respondent 

Form" is July 17, 2020 at 11:00 am (UTC–4). 
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At this point the evaluation process will start and this will last 4 weeks. By August 14, 2020 the 

results of procedure of expressing of interest will be announced. The REOI is intended to explore and 

determine interest from interested parties for the listed tracks and therefore a non-binding market 

assessment. 

 

 

Appendix A: REOI announcement 

  



REOI announcement 

 


